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December 2, 2015 
 
 
VIA COURIER, EMAIL and RESS 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re:  EB-2015-0216: November 19 2015 Decision and Order re: Upper Canada 

Transmission, Inc. Application for Approval of Schedule and Costs related 
to the Development of the East-West Tie Transmission Line  
(the “Decision”) – Reporting Dates        

 
On November 19, 2015, the Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) issued its decision on 
schedule and costs related to the development of the East-West Tie transmission line 
for Upper Canada Transmission, Inc. (“UCT” or “NextBridge”). In the Decision, the 
Board ordered that: 
  

“UCT is required to continue to report to the OEB quarterly on the matters as set 
out in the OEB’s decision of January 22, 2015, commencing on January 15, 
2016.” 

 
In the September 26, 2013 EB-2011-0140 decision on reporting, the Board ordered that: 
  

“UCT is required to report to the Board on the 15th business day of each month, 
beginning on October 21, 2013, on the matters set out in Schedule 3 to UCT’s 
licence.” 
 

UCT has been filing reports since then on the 15th business day of the appropriate 
month.  The preference for the 15th business day, rather than the 15th day of the month, 
was explained in UCT’s August 28 2013 EB-2011-0140 compliance filing (page 5). 
 

“…The 15th business day of October is Monday, October 21st. If NextBridge files 
its first monthly report on Monday, October 21st, the timing of the filing will 
ensure that the report reflects the financial status of the EWT Project 
development work through the end of September. This would allow for inclusion 
of a more meaningful financial update in the first monthly report….” 
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UCT is prepared to comply with the November 19, 2015 Board Order and file on 
January 15, 2016 if that is the Board’s preference.  If it is a typographical error, and the 
intended date continues to be the 15th business day to ensure more meaningful financial 
updates, UCT respectfully requests the Board vary its decision to reflect the intended 
dates. 
 
If the Board has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me 
(krista.hughes@enbridge.com ,403-718-3552) or Edith Chin (edith.chin@enbridge.com, 
416-753-7872). 
 
Yours truly, 
 
(Original Signed) 
 
Krista L. Hughes 
Senior Regulatory Counsel, Enbridge Pipelines Inc. 
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